

June WFSA Meeting Minutes
June 10th, 2024 - Hybrid

Welcome and Attendance
Teachers: Ms. Graydon and Mr. Marrone, Mr. Khan, M Lindstol
Parents: Andrea Thompson, Brittani, Ashley, Sarah W, Marcy C, Bryan, Christine & Jeff, Delynn W, Krista Speller, D West, Sarah K, San
(Not all who attended in person is documented)

Land Acknowledgment
We acknowledge we are hosted on the lands of the Mississauga’s of the Anishinaabe, the Haudenosaunee Confederacy and the Wendat. We also recognize the enduring presence of all First Nations, Métis and the Inuit peoples.

Principal Report (Barbara) Inserted 

1. Building classes and hiring for vacancies - almost complete - families will be informed of class and teacher the last week of August (pending school messenger availability) or the first day of school
1. Roof Repairs - to begin July 2nd and to be complete by start of school - shared in WW - solar panels will need to be removed before hand, work will begin this week and one 1 bin will be placed on site
1. Nutrition Program - Toronto Public Health review -  we do not have the proper facilities to provide a hot breakfast to students, we have been monitoring the prepackaged items - moving forward we will have items in the office (as always) for students who forget snack/lunch - next year staff will have items to give to students in class as needs are noticed - will handle the matter carefully and confidentially - WFSA donation
1. Yard Duty Schedule Update - increasing the number of teachers in the primary and junior yard for am/pm recess by 1 - moving the portables inside for lunch next year and during inclement weather recess/lunch
1. Thanks! - with appreciation for your patience and support of the staff and students at Wedgewood.  We acknowledge admin change is always challenging but John and I will always continue to strive for open communication, family support and centering the students in all out decision making

Wish list items - decodable books, social studies resources (primary prep will be delivered through social studies next year, school will purchase the Grade 1-3 - the ask if for Grade 4 and 5), online reading program


A Question from parent around air fans for hot days. The school can take parent donation.  There are cooling locations around the school and make best effort to keep kids cool on hot days. 

Treasurer Report (Ashley and Telma)

Fun fest raised $5000.00! Even though the weather didn’t co-operate. 
Current balance: $51,000 however funds have been allocated as per financial below.  Larger chunks held till invoiced. We did receive a discount on inflatables due to rain for next year.   

Suggested Pre-Allocations for 2024/2025

	Current balance
	
	51555.76
	

	
	
	
	

	Cheques written not cashed
	9706.4
	-10000
	

	Pre-allocations not reimbursed
	18,508
	-18508
	

	Ice cream sandwiches
	
	-2500
	

	
	
	
	

	Available funds
	
	20547.76
	

	
	
	
	

	New requests
	
	
	

	Running club
	
	500
	APPROVED

	P1
	
	150
	

	Movie night
	
	1500
	APPROVED

	Nelson social studies
	
	3612
	APPROVED

	
	
	
	

	TOTAL
	
	5762
	

	
	
	
	

	Requests deferred
	
	
	

	Room 14 tech
	
	1500
	

	Grad t shirts
	
	1300
	

	Hern tech
	
	1500
	

	
	
	4300
	

	
	
	
	

	2024-2025 Pre-allocations to consider
	
	

	Scientists in School
	
	6250
	25 x $250

	Movie License
	
	500
	

	Sign Up Subscription
	
	250
	

	Teacher Allocations @150
	
	4950
	33 x $150

	
	
	
	

	
	
	$11950
	





New requests:  Available funds – $20,000 to spend. 

More details around Asks: 

· Feet for Running club plus QR code.  Top up $500.00. - APPROVED 

· Movie night - $1500 deposit

· Mr. Khan - $3612.00 – Nelson resources.  Some resources – 1 set of additional books, 3 sets of teacher guides, 3 sets of activity cards.  Filling in the gap. Some classes have. 

· Tv and TV stand – deferred expense – already purchased.  

· Grade T Shirts – deferred - $500.00 ($760). Difference was from fundraising.  

· $5000.00 online resources and decodable books. It will be equitable and fair across all grades. 

Pre allocations Approved: 

· Scientist Schools - $6250
· Movie licence: $500 
· Sign up.com: 250
· Teacher allocation 150 each.  33 staff member - $5000
· Grade 5 $1500.00 
· Raz Kids – The above $5000 - Could replace Raz Kids – further discussion to be had. 
 


5. Pizza Committee (Brittani)
Survey Results - want pizza every week – will stick with Pizza Nova. 
Subway Lunch Trial - June 18th and 25th – last two Tuesdays of June   
Plan for next year - Increase to 16 weeks/session

6. Graduation Committee (Telma and Melisa) 
a. Ceremony June 26th 

7. Event and Fundraising Committee (Andrea)
Fun Fest Debrief – addressed above 
Oliver’s Labels Fundraiser - $141.47
Library Update Progress – spent all but $600 of the 10,000 allocated.  Feedback has been positive. 

8. Health and Safety 

Yard safety and Lunch Supervision   - some bathrooms out of order:  all but 4 washrooms are now working.  Kids were flushing items that shouldn’t be flushing.  Work orders are out to get them replaced.  P. Graydon will address any concerns. 

There was a concern that parents not contacted when injured or sick.  Issue is that parent contact numbers are out of date. There is always a contact when student is sick or injured. 

A concern that some student left unsupervised at lunch – classrooms are sharing a supervisor.  Looking to move the portables in for lunch next year.  Adding staff to increase supervision.  



9. Recap of the Year (Andrea)

Huge thank you to WFSA team! Ashley, Telma, Brittani, Sarah W., Farah, Nicole, Sana, Sherry, Melissa, Brenda, Melani, and Sarah K!! Amazing teamwork this year!  

Thank you also to our dedicated volunteers!! Emme, Esmeralda, Deepa, Deena, Pamila, Helen and Indira especially for hours of work they did at the school to support the skate program, pizza days, lost and found, event organizing and more! 

Lastly to our Library Update team: Winnie, Lisa, Emme, Nicole, Deepa, Brenda, and Alanna - thank you for supporting this initiative and your time in the library. We have an amazing caregiver community at Wedgewood! 

Thank you also to school administrators, Barbara and John, and office staff, Judy and Rebecca, for their support!! Booking permits, cash online, and purchase orders/invoices galore! You’re all so appreciated! 

I appreciate everyone’s support as I figured out this new role and the work you all did to ensure an amazing year for Wedgwood students! 

What did WFSA Accomplish Year?
September free Movie Night - a big hit
Ran weekly Pizza Days for 30 weeks of the school year 
Hosted first outdoor Fall Fest with record-breaking profits 
Ran a Used Book and Outdoor Toy Drive for the school
Food Drive for St James food basket
Supported the school’s Skating Program
Funded numerous Performances and Bus Costs for school trips
Fully funded the Grad Trip transportation costs with Big Box of Cards and Cookie Day fundraisers 
Funded major improvements to Wedgewood’s Library, bringing in many new books, seating and rugs, and improving organization. 
Organized a special Staff Appreciation Lunch for Wedgewood’s amazing staff
Hosted our second Cultural Night with the TDSB Pro Grant
Hosted our Annual Fun Fest with a new button making room and free obstacle course 
Trialing our first Subway Lunch - bringing in more options to save parents time 


10. Elections
 Elections and First Meeting of 2024 - September 23rd at 6:30PM
Election Forms can be found on WFSA website or contact barbara.graydon@tdsb.on.ca for one. 

11. General Discussion
a. Remaining Staff Appreciation Funds 

12. Adjournment - THANK YOU - Have a great summer and I hope to see you next year! 

